
 
 

 
 

CHRISTIANA LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN 

SISTER LUCILLE CIRCLE 
 

 
Sister Lucille Circle met on Tuesday, January 7, 2020 – 10 members present at Smith Hall. 
 

Prayers/Praise – Continue prayers for Alan and LaVaughn Beaver – making progress but it is 
slow. So glad to have LaVaughn with us tonight. Alex, Marsha’s grandson, in training at Ft. 

Bragg – depending on world events may be deployed.  Keep all US troops in our prayers. The 
people of Australia – fires and Puerto Rice – earthquake.  Diane Owens, Linda Crouch’s sister, 

has completed 2nd treatment – has 2 more of this type to go – really difficult side effects. 
 
Minutes – November Approved 

 
Treasurers Report – $1,141.48 – includes approximately $700 for the playground 

refreshment. Marsha will have firm number at next meeting so we can determine how much 
more needed. We are planning on discussing at our April meeting. 
 

Old Business 
 

Shut In Bags – all were delivered. Alan Beaver and Diane Owens appreciated us thinking of 
them. 
 

Food For Thought – Marsha has called contact but hasn’t heard back – she will continue to make 
contact. 

 
Kitchen Ideas – Fellowship Hall – Lavaughn will work on this and get with Harry. All suggestions 
welcome. 

 
New Business 

 
Annual Report – 2019 – will be sent to Ann for the Annual Report. 
 

CLW Annual Dues – Marsha will send $100 to CLW – for our annual dues for 2020. 
 

TOAHR – Weekly Devotions/Birthday Party – Madeline will send email to contact that sent letter 
to see what dates are still available and report back to the circle. 
 

Children’s Bags – Karen volunteered to go thru these and clean out and re-stock.  She 
suggested having some in the Narthex for greeters to point out to members/guests. Karen will 

purchase what is needed for bags up to $100.  Several members with children have items that 
they will bring to Karen to add to the bags.  Also suggested contacting PC for items he may have 
or in Church Library that could be use.   

 
 

Next Meeting –– February 4, 2020 – Smith Hall – 7:00pm; Vickie Agner-Keene is 
Hostess/Devotions. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Madeline Zieverink 

Secretary 


